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GLOPAC welcomes visiting fellows of 17th & 21st group 

Tokyo, Nov. 2022 
The GLPAC welcomed ten officials of bank supervisory authorities from eight jurisdictions, as its 17th & 21st group 
of visiting fellows. This was the first in-person program since its suspension in 2020 due to difficulties associated 
with the global pandemic, during which the lectures were provided via on-line. The visiting fellows of this time 
came from Cambodia, India, Indonesia, Malaysia, Mongolia, Saudi Arabia, Thailand and Vietnam.      
The GLOPAC of Japan FSA has so far welcomed 190 visiting fellows from 37 jurisdictions.   

  

 The visiting fellows greeted JFSA Commissioner Mr. Nakajima and Vice Minister for International Affairs Ms. Amaya,
expressing gratitude for hosting the program. The program commenced on 7th November and successfully 
concluded ten business-day program on 18th November. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Meet our visiting fellows 

90% of the participants rated the overall program as “very satisfied”, while all participants answered the course contents were 
very satisfying. Here are the comments from the participants: 

 

“GLOPAC program is 
unique for supervisory and 
regulators. We have 
shared and gained lots of 
experiences by all 
participants from various 
countries and importantly 
we have learned a lot 
about Japanese banking 
supervision which in some 
ways we can adjust in our 
work when get back to our 
country.” 

Kattaree Impol, Bank of 
Thailand 

 “All the information 
provided by the lecturers 
was useful and it helped us 
get better understanding 
of banking supervision, 
among which the 
discussion about cyber 
security appealed to me 
the most. GLOPAC ensured 
all participants stay 
involved in the program 
and made sure all of our 
needs were met.” 

Yehan Jaya Matuilana, OJK 
Indonesia 

   

 

 

The Program began with lectures on broad topics 
related to Japanese banking supervision. Some of the 
sessions were kindly provided by external institutions. 
  

The participants also had chances to have deeper 
discussions with JFSA officials in charge on several 
topics, such as sustainable finance and cyber security, 
which helped to enrich discussions in their group 
projects, where members’ experiences and findings 
during the course were shared and presented to the 
JFSA senior officials at the end.  

 

 

The visiting fellows extended their learning to visiting 
other institutions. The Bank of Japan and Japanese 
Bankers Association kindly accepted their visit.  
 

The program also offered extracurricular experiences 
to visiting fellows, which will help them have better 
understanding of Japan as well as build network 
among the group. The group visited historical sites in 
the city of Kamakura and the group also took sessions 
on Japanese language and cultural experiences. 

Please Contact us at: 

 https://www.fsa.go.jp/en/glopac/index.html  glopac.secretariat@fsa.go.jp 
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